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Westchester Exceptional Children, Inc.

Dear Families and Friends,

On behalf of the Board of Trustees | am proud to announce the establishment of the
Linda Murphy Heart Fund.

In loving memory of Linda this fund upholds her belief that “each child is worthy of our
best effort” and that no child shall ever be without. In addition to the unconditional
support they receive at WEC there are numerous times Linda offered students some

extra loving care.

The Linda Murphy Heart Fund is our opportunity to soar on her shoulders, a measure of
our humanity to share Linda’s unwavering compassion for all children.

Managed by Linda Zinn the funds will be dispensed discreetly and confidentially with the
pledge that one hundred percent will be granted on an as needed basis to ensure her
beloved students always have what they deserve: meals, school supplies, holiday gifts,
weather appropriate clothing, and participation in field trips.

Whatever you are able to give, every donation will be deeply appreciated; in fact,
$10.00 can allow a student to participate in a field trip.

We can not think of a better way to honor Linda’s memory than by serving those she
cherished most: her students.

Please make contributions payable to WEC with a notation on the memo line indicating
the Linda Murphy Heart Fund. Donations may also be made on our website at
www.wecschool.org.

Heartfelt thanks from those who matter most - the children.
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Laumg Cameron
President, Board of Trustees

Dedicated to the education and welfare of all children with severe disorders of communication and behavior.



